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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

a) I would like to request details on the amount of money spent on DNA testing by the Legal Aid Agency in 2015?

b) If possible, would you also be able to specify how much of that was spent specifically on DNA paternity testing?
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the MoJ holds some information that you have asked for. However, because the cost of complying with your request would exceed the limit set by the FOIA, on this occasion I'm afraid I will not be taking your request further. 

The law allows us to decline to answer FOI requests when we estimate it would cost us more than £600 (equivalent to 3½ working days’ worth of work, calculated at £25 per hour) to identify, locate, extract, and then provide the information that has been asked for.

Question A

I can confirm that not all of our electronic claim processing systems record the nature of Disbursements on an itemised basis (i.e. DNA testing, travel, Psychologist report). Answering your request for the amount of expenditure on DNA testing across the entire legal aid scheme for the period in question would therefore not be possible using electronic data alone. 
Claims in civil matters made on paper are assessed by the LAA, with the total amount of disbursements authorised recorded electronically. This figure does not however include an itemised breakdown of the disbursement type. In the 2015/16 financial year we paid 87,921 bills through this system, all of which would need the paper bill to be retrieved from our central filing system for analysis. In this instance to provide you with the information we would be required to manually check 87,921 paper claims in our files, and even allowing a conservative estimate of  one minute per claim, to locate, identify and extract  each disbursement specifically for DNA testing would far exceed the £600 cost limit the act has set.
Question B

Regarding how much was spent specifically on DNA paternity testing, I can confirm that the MoJ does not hold the information you have requested. This is because we do not record this data separately on any of our systems or paper forms. 

Please be advised that the FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. It does not place a duty upon public authorities to answer a question unless recorded information exists. The FOIA duty is to only provide the recorded information held. 

Although we cannot answer your request at the moment, we might be able to answer a refined request within the cost limit. You may wish to consider, for example, requesting only information which is held in retrievable electronic format, Please be aware that we cannot guarantee at this stage that a refined request will fall within the FOIA cost limit.

You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at 

http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/12. 

